
MVRC/ YARS 3 May 2022 Meeting 

Explorit Science Center and Zoom 

Attending Explorit:  

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG. 

Members Explorit:  Tom Bowen KM6DML, Bob Close KK6DUW, Larry Conroy N6BX, Shayne Hughes 

N6SPE,  Don Matteson KI6PEL, Bruce Muramoto  KN6SYF, and Bill Ragsdale K6KN. 

Guests Present Explorit: Steve Brown NC6Z, Joel McAllister KK6IQR, Lana McAllister KM6BTE, Bruce 

Muramoto KN6SYF  and Don Preisler KM6JQE 

Members Zoom: Darrell Horst KM6KFW, Daniel Cameron KF6HHH, Peter Klavins KK6OIX , Tom Preston 

KQ6EO, and Steve Sparks KC6MHT/ 

Meeting opened by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ,  at 1930 hours with self-intros all around. 

Motion to approve April minutes by Wes Hardaker WS6Z, seconded by Rick Littlefield N6KLB, motion 

passed. 

Motion to approve April treasurer’s reports by Rick Littlefield N6KLB, seconded by Tom Bowen 

KM6DML, motion passed. 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Reports 

April 2022 

Beginning Balance – Apr. 1       $6,138.63 

Deposits 

  None 

 Total Deposits      0.00  $6,138.63 

Withdrawals 

  1167 Robby Harris – Repeater Site Rent, 

  May through October 2022   300.00 

Total Withdrawals     300.00  $5,838.63 

Ending Balance – Apr. 30       $5,838.63 

Encumbrances  (pending checks)   0.00  $5,838.63 

Available Balance – Apr. 30       $5,838.63 

Member Dues Paid: 

None 



Pending Checks issued but not yet deposited): 

1168 – Sac Amateur Radio Club – Reissue Bariani Ride Support Check. $50.00 

 

Repeater Trustee Report: Steve Dold W6KCS reports that the K6MVR 147.000 is operating fine. 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB, Cache Creek Ridge Ride Communications Coordinator,  described the event and 

that it’s ready to go. 

Secretary Dave Nishikawa KC6YFG, Davis Double Century Radio and SAG Coordinator, described the 

event and preparations being made to support it. There is a need for more net control ops. 

Rick Littlefield N6KLB gave a rundown on Western States and Tevis Cup preparations. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that Field Day will be at the soccer field at UCD as it has 

been previously. 

Tom Preston KQ6EO mentioned the the Bariani check to SARC had been deposited and no further word 

on the Tahoe run. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave more info on the endurance run event around Lake Tahoe. 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ gave a program on New Findings on, “How the Brain learns Morse 

Code.” It was followed by a presentation by Bill Ragsdale K6KN on, “Resources for Learning Morse 

Code.” 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2030 hrs.  

 

 


